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 Elgin 

Coin Club Newsletter 

  June 2018 COLLEGIUM NUMISMA Year 25, Issue 6 

 

June Meeting 
 Meeting: 7:00pm June 6 

 Trading:  6:30–7:00pm 

               Location:  Moose Lodge 799 

  925 S Mclean Blvd. 

  Elgin, IL  
            

 

Prizes 

  Members: 1Oz Sunshine Ag Round 

           YN:  Choice of goodies  

      Raffle: 1917S Rev Half Dollar,                    

2003S PF Silver Half dollar, 

 1958D PCGS cent MS66RD Toned, 

 1 Oz 2
nd

 Amendment Silver Round, 

 1983 $1 Olympiad, 2018D roll cents, 

 1968D MS64 5 cent, 1988 Proof set,  

 1968S MS63 5 cent, 

 1968D MS65 Quarter. 

                 

 

Not a member? 

Come anyway and join the fun! 

Give your spouse a break and bring your children 

to the club. 

 

 

 

 

 

 June program 
This month’s program will be our member Steve 

Mills talking about error coins.  

Upcoming Programs: 

The July club would normally fall on the 4
th

, but 

since that is a holiday we will have the meeting 

on the 11
th

. 

August 1
st
 Jack Dimergian will talk about US Notes 

and there interaction with the drug Cocaine. 

 

 

                    May minutes  
Pete called the meeting to order at 7:15. The 

Treasurers and Secretaries reports were read and 

accepted. Old and new businesses was discussed. 

The members discussed the results of the spring 

show. The October 28
th

 date was secured with the 

Holiday Inn for the fall show, with a Y/N room for 

the Y/N auction. Mike Notterman gave a talk on his 

pod cast. Some of the points he covered were that 

ECC Meeting 719 

 Opened: 7:15 Closed 9:15 

          Members: 17   YNs:  0 

 Guests: 2  

 Beginning: $4,864.82          Income:  $1510.00 

     Expenses:  $x1,712.69           Balance:  $4,662.13 
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you can collect in many different ways. As an 

evample our own Howard Curtis brought in his 

1938-D Walker half grading set, 18 coins from 

AG3 to MS65 with most grades between. Mike also 

said the podcasts was in 2 parts the first was News 

and the second Coolest thing that walked into his 

partner Matt Dingers shop in Indiana. Raffle prizes 

were then drawn and the YN and 50/50 prizes were 

selected. The meeting adjourned at 9:15.  

Secretary's Report  
The members in attendance accepted the Secretary’s 

report as amended in the newsletter.  

Treasurer’s report 

Balance:  see above box 

The members present approved the Treasurers 

report as published in the last newsletter. A detailed 

breakdown of the club income and expenses was 

available at the meeting.  

Old Business 

The spring show (4-22-18) was a success. We made 

$370.00 all said, a detailed report is available from 

the treasurer. Comments about the radio expense 

was debated. 

New Business 

The July meeting falls on the 4
th

 so the meeting will 

be held on the 3th since the Moose will be closed. 

Ray Lockwood passed and a donation to the 

memorial fund will be decided at the board 

meeting. 

Prizes 

Winners of the monthly raffle were: Tom (3), 

Howard, John (3), Chris (2), Steve, Don, Dennis. 

(The raffle prizes were 10 barber and 2 walker haves, due to a 

location problem with the expected prizes, the member prize 

was an American eagle) 

Member Prize: Guy  

YN: none 

50/50: Howard $14.00 

Submitted by Arthur Schattke  

 

Spot metal Prices 5-17-2018 

Gold    $1,290.60 

Silver   $16.42 

Platinum $974.00 

 

The Elgin Coin Club needs YOU! 

Meetings now at the Moose lodge. 

Board Meeting 
On May 17, Pete, Arthur  (remote), Howard, Al, 

Guy, and Tim, met to discuss club business for the 

October show. There are many raffle prizes and one 

member’s prizes. This month many of the raffle 

prizes are silver. With all these good prizes the 

more tickets you buy the better your chances to 

win. Every member is welcome to the board 

meeting the raffle coins are sold to the club at the 

board meeting. 

Local coin shows 

¶ First Sunday of every month --- NOISE 

show (May 6
th

). Palatine Holiday Inn 

Express. 1550 East Dundee Road (1/4 mile 

west of Route 53 (290 & 355 Expressway) 

Palatine, IL 60074 

¶ Second Sunday of every month (May 

13
th

) --- West Suburban Coin and 

Collectibles Show. Local 150 Union Hall, 

6200 Joliet Road, Countryside, IL 60525 

¶ May 20th --- D’Atri Coin Auction. 

Doubletree Guest Suites 2111 Butterfield 

Road (I-355 and Butterfield Road) Downers 

Grove, IL 60515 

¶ Third Sunday of every month (May 20
th

) 

--- NOISE Itasca Coin Show. Holiday Inn 

860 West Irving Park Road (I-290 & Route 

53) Itasca, IL 60142 

Show and Tell 
Jim Davis showed a coin he got in change, a no 

date silver Canadian George the 5
th

 Dime. 

Also a Wilson medal. 
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       Coin of the month 

          1921 Half Dollars  
               By Jim Davis 

This month’s coins of the month are the 

Walking Liberty half dollars struck in 1921. 

The coins were struck at all three mints, 

Philadelphia, Denver and San Francisco In very 

limited quantities. One reason for the low 

mintages may be all three mints were spending 

most of their time and resources striking 

Morgan and Peace dollars in compliance with 

the Pittman act. That year the mint struck a 

total of 86,720,000 Morgan dollars and 

1,006,473 Peace dollars. This theory is 

supported by the fact that both the dimes and 

quarters also had much lower mintages that 

year.  Another factor that may have contributed 

to the low mintages is the mint also struck three 

commemorative half dollars that year. These 

were the 1921 Pilgrim, Missouri, Missouri 2*4, 

Alabama and Alabama 2*2. 

The following is a brief examination of the 

Walking Liberty halves of 1921. 

1921 Philadelphia. This issue has a mintage of 

246,000. Mint state specimens are usually well 

struck and has an estimated population of 85-95 

in MS65 or better with the finest known 

grading MS66. Values for this coin are $150 

good, $2,200 XF, $6,250 MS60 and $23,500 

MS65. 

1921 Denver. This coin has the lowest mintage 

of the Walking Liberty series at 208,000. The 

overall strike in this coin is very good for the 

series. A mint employee at the time once stated 

that two sets of dies were used producing 

257,672 pieces. This means over 49,000 were 

not included in the official mintage and most 

likely melted at the mint. There are an 

estimated 50-60 pieces still extant in MS65 or 

better condition. Values for this coin are $270 

good, $2,850 XF, $9,250 MS60 and $42,500 

MS65. 

1921 San Francisco. This is both the most 

common and the rarest of the three depending 

on your point of view. The way it is most 

common is its mintage of 548,000. The way it’s 

the rarest is in grades over VF. So much so, the 

coin is considered a condition rarity. Strike on 

this coin is fair, not as good as the other two 

but better than strikes from this mint from the 

1940’s. Estimates are 20 or so still exist in 

grades of MS65 or better. Walter Breen 

speculated most if not all gem coins came from 

a single roll. Values for this coin are 54 good, 

$3,750 XF, $18,000 MS60 and $110,000 

MS65.  
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Your business card can also appear here 

for just $12 per annum. 

 

 

 

 Coin Club 
A.N.A. 1028457 P.O. Box 561 I.N.A. 1299 

C.S.N.S. R6906 South Elgin, IL  60177 

 ecc@worksandwords.com 

                                            elgincoinclub@gmail.com 

 

 President — Pete McCoy                           Treasurer—Charlene Beal   
Vice President— Howard Curtis                Secretary —Arthur 
Schattke 

 
Regular Meeting: First Wednesday  7:00pm 

 Moose Lodge 799   

 925 S. Mclean Blvd. 

 Elgin, IL 

 

Visitors are always welcome 

Board Meeting:  We have a board meeting about two weeks after the 
regular meeting.  We get together at one of the officer or board 
member's houses or at a location otherwise determined by the officers.  
This is an open meeting.  Members are welcome to all board meetings.  
If you want to attend, contact an officer for the time of and directions 
to the meeting place. 

 

Internet:  The club has a home page on the internet at 
www.worksandwords.com.  You can view the monthly newsletter 
there about three or four days after it is sent out to the members. 

 

Club Dues:  Membership dues in the Elgin Coin Club, payable by the 
end of February each year, are: 

• $5 junior member (YNs) under 18 

• $20 family membership (all adults and children in the family) 

 

Newsletter editor:   Arthur Schattke. Contact me at P.O. Box561, 
South Elgin. IL 60177 or at the above email address. 

 

Submit all items for publication to the editor or any officer at any club 
meeting or send them to the above address.  If you compose on a 
computer, please include an electronic copy of the item.  That really 
helps. 

 

This Newsletter is the informal mouthpiece of the Elgin Coin Club.  
This Newsletter and its contents are copyrighted but you may use 
anything herein (accept as noted below) for non-commercial use as 
long as you give credit to the Elgin Coin Club Newsletter.  This 
blanket permission does not extend to articles specifically marked as 
copyrighted by the author of the article.  In the latter case, you must 
get explicit written permission from the author either directly or 
through the Newsletter to use that material. 

 

To get back copies of the Elgin Coin Club Newsletter ask the secretary 
at the meeting, send a letter to the club post office box, or send an 
email.  You can also print them from the Internet. 
 

mailto:ecc@worksandwords.com

